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Excellencies, dear colleagues, 

 

The EU and its Member States welcome the Global Stocktaking on the UN Decade of 

Sustainable Energy, including today’s consultations and the global stocktaking meeting in 

New York on 19 April.  

When in 2012 the General Assembly declared the UN Decade of Sustainable Energy, 1.3 

billion people were without electricity and 2.6 billion people relied on traditional biomass 

for cooking and heating. 

While the world population has strongly grown in the last decade, these numbers have 

fallen considerably. They have almost halved to 675 million for people without electricity (in 

2021) and were reduced – in a smaller measure - to 2.3 billion for people without access to 

clean cooking. 

Also on the positive side, the share of renewable energy in the growing total energy 

consumption has risen, to 19.1% in 2020, even if this progress has not yet been fast enough.  

The UN SDG 7 Progress Report has shown that we have to strengthen our common efforts 

to achieve universal access to energy by 2030.  

Let me make three points: 

Firstly, it is untenable that international financial flows to developing countries in support of 

clean and renewable energy have actually gone down during the last decade, and are not 

well targeted to those countries most in need. We have to focus our financial support on 

clean and renewable energy and the eventual phase-out of fossil fuels, as there will be no 

sustainable energy for all on a burning planet.  

Secondly, the EU is trying to do exactly this. Just this Monday, the EU and its Member States 

have adopted new Council Conclusions on Green Diplomacy in which we underline our 

commitment to strengthen partnerships with third parties to transition away from fossil 

fuels, in line with the Global Stocktake of COP28. This transition has to be done in a just, 

orderly and equitable manner, accelerating action in this critical decade so as to achieve net 

zero by 2050, in keeping with the science.  

The EU promotes an energy sector predominantly free of fossil fuels well ahead of 2050. We 

think that all countries should integrate 



We also recall the urgent need to deliver on energy poverty and to ensure universal access 

to affordable, reliable, sustainable and modern energy for all in line with SDG7, including 

through gender-responsive finance models.   

Thirdly and finally, we want to learn from the successes and experiences of the UN Decade 

of Sustainable Energy, based on a detailed activity report that we hope to receive from the 

UN Secretariat in the coming weeks. There is a clear need to further upscale ambition and 

cooperation until 2030, including through the UN Energy Compacts and a network of 

experts from UN member states. The valuable work of SEforAll and of the SG’ Special 

Representative on Sustainable Energy in this context is highly appreciated  

The EU and its Member States will continue our proactive engagement.  

I thank you.  

 

 


